                           Lenox Community Center
                                  Board Meeting

                                     6:00 pm

                            February 20th, 2019

Attendance:  Kim Graham-Director, Rose Casey, Tony Patella-Chairperson, Sheri Gaherty, Francie Sorrentino, and Jen Picard (6:23).

Darlene and Sue Holmes were also present to take part in our guest presentation.

Public Comment: NONE

Acceptance of Minutes: Rose / Tony= Minutes accepted.

AFB: Adult Friendly Berkshires are here with us tonight.  Vincent Mariano and Peg are here to show a video and tell us a bit about AFB.  6:10 to 6:22.  Kim introduces Vinny and Peg and asks “What do you mean by “Contact your local COA”? Peg states to make a connection in your C0ommunity, how to connect to services offered in Town.  We hope to support what you do.  Lenox is Pro-Active- some Communities are not.  Kim explains that AFB is promoting local COA’s.

Vinny- There are many events to help make Lenox age friendly.  Perhaps transportation is an issue, you could have talks of what is needed.   Goal= improving lives of young and old.  Kim states that we here in Lenox are so fortunate because we are municipally funded.  It is rare to have a COA funded.  Kim feels that AFB is a help and that it is up to the Town Government to support their COA.  The Steering Committee needs to find why a Town doesn’t have a COA.  Vinny states to advocate for seniors.  Kim likes the idea of Town Hall meetings to bring people aware. Peg says her goal is to start a Movement.  Kim- back to coffee hour format-asks questions and hears our seniors.  Rose asks how you propose to get Youth involved.  Peg= Intergenerational events.  Rose= bridging the gap.  Vinny and Peg introduce the “Be Seen/Be Safe Vest”….hand vest out to our seniors for walking and such so they are more visible.
Youth Services Report:  After School Program has increased we are up to 240 registered.  Ice Rink is getting a lot of use.  Funds collected for 4 Square went to our Family Assistance Account.  Guys Night Out:  7 people came and had a great time.  February Vacation= Butter Fly Museum, some kids were thrilled…other’s not so much.  We have other great things planned as well.

Friday 2/22, Scrap booking will be making Memory Books.  On 3/1- Girls Night Out we will be making Fleece Pillows to take home.  Our Councilor Matt is holding a class on how to write a song, at the end of the classes they will make a CD to take home.

 National Honor Society will be coming back for Smart phone tutoring.  

3/13 Coaches Pitch and T-Ball registration will be held here at the Center.

Assistant Director’s Report:

4/20= Egg Hunt @ 11:00 in Lilac Park.

4/28= Bus trip to Red Sox game.  Our kids will be able to run the bases at Fenway. It is $48.00 per person for a 1:00 game, should be a good time. 
Bunco – Along with Elaine Hunter we are planning a BUNCO night in the Ballroom.  Elaine may advertise as “Friends of the LCC” fundraiser and donate the proceeds to the Jane P. Layton Scholarship Fund.  We are looking at May 11th from 1 to 3 or possibly 6 to 9 so we do not interfere with Mother’s Day Paint & Tea Party.

9 Square in the Air – Frank Dignard from UNICO tells us that UNICO is not covered by insurance to build, however would donate towards it or offer a fundraiser dinner.

Amanda and Darlene:  Hilary Maxmillian is hosting a Self Defense Class.

We are hosting a Paper Air Plane class as well.

Senior Services Report:  Winegate at Melbourne Place hosted our Valentine Lunch and it was fabulous.  Kim had long stemmed chocolate Roses on the plates for our guests.

3/8 We will have our annual St. Paddy’s Day luncheon with a traditional Corned Beef dinner prepared and served by Mike and Francie Sorrentino along with Larry and Maureen Salvatore.

Mondays with Me:  Bob Dean & Janie McCormick from BCAC visited.  We had four people here who learned about BCAC’s Fuel Assistance & Energy Savings Programs.
3/11-Coffee, Irish goodies and conversation with the Chiefs O’Brien will be here to talk about safety and answer any questions.

4/8- Meet the Candidates coffee hour:  Stop in and meet Marybeth Mitts and any other Candidate for Lenox Selectmen.

Tuesday Topics:  3/19 Eric Aasheim from Oasis Senior Advisors will talk about “Senior Living options in the Berkshires.

Programs:  Sewing with Deb Carter made bowl potholders for the microwave…Deb will host another class 2/26.

Imperial bowling followed by lunch at Teo’s Hot Dog on COA van- Thursday 2/28….This should be a Hoot!

Berkshire health Systems- “A Matter of Balance” – A series of 8 classes will be offered in our ballroom.  There is no charge for the program.

Berkshire Humane Society- class for seniors will speak with Lizzy Brown about possibly offering an animal advocacy class for seniors.

Township Four- Sue and I met with Jed from Township Four about offering an herb garden class here in late May.  Jed has ideas for several classes as well as classes his partner Nathan may be able to offer, such as are/ embroidery, etc. 


Walking Basketball program – Deidre Tozer-Hayes/admissions & Marketing Director for Hillcrest Commons does not have insurance to offer the class herself.  It may be possible to offer a class through her employer Hillcrest Commons which would eliminate the need for insurance. 
Dotted Vintage Art Class- April Jenks/ALJ Designs – Painted Mandala Stone Workshop – March 26th, $25.00 pp is a bit steep however we wanted to give it a try.

Smart phone tutoring on Tuesdays and Thursdays is going well.  We had a slow start to Game Night on Thursdays, however it is picking up.  Jen Picard is hosting this program. 

AARP- Tax program is filling up quickly.  We had 5 folks for our Spouse Support Group.  Attorney Jeff Lynch is hosting our “Side Bar” this month.

3/14 we will take a trip to the Tulip Show at Smith College.

3/28- Casino Trip with COA Van- from 9 to 3, free of charge to seniors includes $20.00 in free slot play and $10.00 food credit.

Director’s Report:  Kim will meet with the Finance Committee to present our LCC Budget.

Job posting is out on Town WEB and through Berkshire Jobs.  We have a lot of resumes and are in the process of weeding out.  Kim and Darlene will meet with Lindsay Broom- HR person for Town of Lenox.

Update:  Sully had surgery and is home resting, waiting for results.  Kim expects him out 4 to 6 weeks- pending results.  Molari Services sent us Evan to fill in for Sully.

Dog Policy:  Town Policy- do we need a Lenox Community Center Policy?  Fran thought we had one and will look into past minutes to see where we stand.

                                   Meeting adjourned 7:31 pm

                                                               Respectively submitted,

                                                           Francie Sheehan Sorrentino

